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S. 1053 
A bill to amend the National Law Enforcement Museum Act 

to extend the termination date 
 

As ordered reported by the Senate Committee on Energy and Natural Resources 
on December 16, 2009 

 
 
S. 1053 would extend through November 9, 2013, the authority of the National Law 
Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund to construct a museum honoring law enforcement 
officers on federal lands within the District of Columbia. The extension would give the 
foundation, a nonprofit organization, an additional three years to begin construction. 
  
Because the museum would be established with nonfederal funds, CBO estimates that 
enacting S. 1053 would have no significant effect on the federal budget. 
  
The bill contains no intergovernmental or private-sector mandates as defined in the 
Unfunded Mandates Reform Act and would impose no costs on state, local, or tribal 
governments. 
 
The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Matthew Pickford. The estimate was approved 
by Theresa Gullo, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 
 


